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July 2019

WESTIVAL  
If you haven’t already returned your letter to say you’re coming along to our WESTIVAL music and dance festival, make sure it comes back in to school this week. We’ve got a great line up of acts, as well as a picnic lunch, ice creams and hotdogs and a bouncy castle – best of all, it is all FREE! 
Attendance
I’m sad to say that we didn’t hit our target of 97% this year – falling slightly short at 96.9%. It’s still our best ever attendance, but it has fallen from 97.8% at Christmas because we have been hit badly with holidays this term. PLEASE support us by taking your holidays during the 13 weeks that we are off school. I know this is the most expensive time, but the second week of our May/June half term is always cheaper because most schools only take a week. Another tip is to fly from Edinburgh during May half term or the last two weeks of the summer holidays because the schools in Scotland have already gone back and it is MUCH cheaper – often by hundreds of pounds – and you can get the train from Newcastle right to the airport!
All of our WEST schools have a strict policy that NO term time holidays will be authorised. Mr Foster, our attendance officer, has been informed that 16 St John’s parents have been fined this year for taking holidays. Fines start at £60 per child and are issued to each parent. This is not what we want – we want to work with you to reduce the learning time your child misses so that they achieve their very best. Missing one or two days by tagging on to the beginning or end of a school holiday can often bring down the cost and can avoid a hefty fine. Please speak to Mrs Lishman or Mr Foster before booking any term time holidays.
Contact numbers
If you change your mobile number, PLEASE let the office know straight away. It is really important that we always have a couple of numbers so we can contact you quickly in case of emergency. If you’re not sure if we have your most recent number, please contact Mrs Marshall so she can check.
Term dates and holidays


Dates for your diary

This term is VERY busy! We’ll try to keep the website calendar as up-to-date as possible, but here’s a few things to make a note of…

‘Big Sing’ at City Hall




3rd July

Reception trip to Wallington Hall


4th July

Nursery to Whitehouse Farm



8th July

Sports Day






9th July: KS2 AM, KS1 PM

WESTIVAL






10th July 11.45- 3.30pm
Y2 to Blyth Beach





11th July

Y2 Kibblesworth Academy




15th July

Y3 Blyth Beach





16th July

Reception Littley Bay and Waves


17th July

Nursery Littley Bay





18th July am

Leavers’ Assembly





18th July 2.30pm 
School closes for summer




19th July at 1.30pm
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Summer Term	


  We break up for summer at 1.30pm on Friday 19th July and return to school after summer on Tuesday 3rd September


   Full term dates for this year and next can be found on the school’s website � HYPERLINK "http://www.stjohns.newcastle.sch.uk" �www.stjohns.newcastle.sch.uk� 











